


 ●  dues for the terms and hoped things would improve enough that they could resume their 
 normal membership. The option is to place those members on leave until they feel safe 
 enough to join us in class. Vernelle and Don will contact those members in the coming 
 days to discuss choices. 

 Social Services: 
 ●  Pricilla noted cards she sent out to various members who have experienced illness. She 

 sent a card to a member whose husband, a past member, died. Dee discussed costs of 
 30th Anniversary Coffee, and thanked all who were involved in making it such a success. 
 Special thanks to Don Gallagher for his video presentation. Dee went on to discuss the 
 November 17th Harvest Luncheon. The budget was determined and the charge of 
 $16.00 to each member with ICL paying the difference was acce� pecth H



 Secretarial Services: 
 ● 

 New Business: 

 ●  It was noted that Tom Ellis was interested in working on a play. Vernelle offered to steer 
 him to our on-line docs referring to ICL’s protocol for doing plays. 

 ●  The board discussed attendance. The sense among some members was that mornings 
 had about the same number of attendees as pre-Covid times. Afternoons, however, 
 were dismal. There are no pre-Covid statistics.  Starting time of 10:00 or 10:30 was 
 discussed to get us in line easier at Goudy. Joan will check with WU to see if it is a 
 problem for ICL members to use the dining room at Kaneko to eat bag lunches. 

 ●  Vernelle offered to write a ‘bit’ about not “cherry picking” sessions, since they were all 
 valuable, for the newsletter. 

 ●  A question arose about board meeting times and places for spring semester. The 
 question was deferred to the next meeting. 

 Old Business: 

 Respectfully submitted by Vernelle Judy and Joan Robinson, Secretaries Pro Tem. 

 The meeting was adjourned at 4:04. 
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